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Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
It has become evident that many students are being collected late after school. Please note, with the 
exception of afternoon sport and homework club, children are to be collected from school between 
2.45pm and 3.00pm. Children being collected very late is an issue as there is no supervision provided 
for children in the school after 3pm. During this time staff are busy in meetings and preparing lessons. 
KINDY students are to be picked up at 12.15pm. Kindy kids will be supervised by Mrs. Exzil at pick up 
time. 

 
LIPS 20th Anniversary 
This year sees LIPS mark 20 years since its establishment. The School Council would like to 
mark the occasion during the School’s Independence Day celebrations in September. Anyone 
with names and contacts of ex-students and staff can give them to Rose in the office. 
 

Congratulations Week 8 
Principal’s Award Winners 

 
 

Nellynda Malele – Year 5 
 
Pat Kola – Year 3 
 
Orialantha Brunskill – Kindy 
 
Isobel Robertson – Prep 
 
Aidan Neale – Year 1 

 

 
Disco 
There will be a Disco for LIPS students at the Club on Friday the 16th June from 4pm-6pm. There is a 
K10 entrance fee that includes a Hamburger and Chips (students only). Children under 10 years of age 
will require a guardian to attend with them. Payment can be made to Rose in the School Office by Friday 
the 14th June. 
 
Yellow School Sports Shirts 
The school now has some yellow school sports shirts for sale. They are K15 each. Please see Rose in 
the office. 
 
 

 

      Week 8 Term 2 2017  

 

 

 



 
Independence Day / 20th Anniversary 
There will be a meeting on Saturday the 17th June at 1pm in the school for National parents, and 
others who may wish to attend, to begin planning for the School’s Independence Day celebrations, 
which will incorporate the school’s 20th Anniversary.  
 
P&W 
At the P&W meeting on Tuesday the 6th June, Mrs. Melody Watkins took on the role of P&W 
Chairperson until the end of the year. We thank Mrs. Bron Perkins for filling the role of President from 
the beginning of the year and wish her and her family well as they prepare to leave Lihir. 
 

Date Claimer This Year’s Golden Orchid Ball will be held on Saturday the 19th August. 
The theme is “A Night on the Oriental Express.” 
 
After School Activities Term Two 
Hockey – Friday with Alex Butt from 3pm-4pm, Prep-4 
Rugby League – Boys and Girls, with Miss Collins and Mr Neville 3pm-4pm Friday, Years 5-7  
Homework Club – Wednesday Year 6/7 with Miss Collins, Year 4/5 with Ms Langusch and Year 2/3 with 
Mrs. Thomas from 3pm-4pm. 
Athletics Carnival long run training – Tuesday and Thursday with Caroline Hardy from 3pm, age 7 
upwards. 
 
Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
There will be no school next week Monday the 12th June, due to the Queen’s Birthday Holiday. 
 
Athletics Carnival 
The School’s Athletics Carnival will be held on Wednesday the 21st June.  
 
Report Cards 
Mid-year Report Cards will be given out to parents on Thursday the 22nd June. 
 
End of Term  
Please note that the last day of Term 2 is THURSDAY JUNE 22. 
 

Congratulations to our Kindy class on their excellent assembly 

presentation featuring ‘Jumping Frogs’. Well done, Kindy kids! 

 

Regards, 

Greg Neville 


